

Identity – the condition of being oneself and not another. Identity theft has been plaguing the country for at least a decade or two. Chances are, you've been the victim of fraudulent use of your identity or at least your plastic payment cards. For example, I was recently made aware of emails, purportedly from "me" requesting people make purchases, change bank accounts to receive deposits, etc. all from John Aden Long, Lead Pastor. The emails and signature line look legitimate until you hover over the return email address and then you can see that they originate from outside Grace Harbor's domain. To be clear, we would never ask you to do the things these emails request. Attempting to conceal oneself using a different identity for nefarious gain is hardly a new technique. Even the apostle Paul guarded his identity and ensured the church in Colossae could tell that he had personally signed the letter (Colossians 4:18). Join us this weekend to study his final words to the church (Colossians 4:7-18).

P.S. Happy Reformation Day!

John, for the Grace Harbor Elder Team

Do you want someone to pray with you? Please call the church office at 907-747-5706.

## **Upcoming Events**

Sunday, October 31, 2021

• 10:30 AM Worship Service (Nursery available)

Tuesday, November 2, 2021

• 7 PM Men's Bible Study—Teen Room

Wednesday, November 3, 2021

• 6 AM Morning Prayer—Auditorium.

• 7 PM Women's Bible Study—Zoom

Thursday, November 5, 2021

• 6 PM Home Fellowship—104 Kelly St.

Lead Pastor: John Aden Long john@sitkagraceharbor.com

Associate Pastor: Stewart T. Pook stewart@sitkagraceharbor.com

Pastor Emeritus: Skip Clark skipclark7@gmail.com

<u>Elders</u>

Sam Carter
Jack Davis
Vaughn Hazel
Eric Holmgren
Scott McArthur
Aaron Routon

Deacons

Jayson Christner Kyle Ferguson David Urias

Office Manager: Candice Carter Book keeper: Eileen Chanquet graceharbor1904@gmail.com

Office email:

graceharbor@acsalaska.net

Website: www.sitkagraceharbor.com

